

## **MEMO**

December 13, 2022

To: Weber School District Board of Education

From: Lane Findlay

Re: Weber County Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan (PDM)

Weber County is currently going through the process of updating their Pre-Disaster Mitigation Plan (PDM) as required by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). The county is required to review and update their local hazard mitigation plan every five years.

The Emergency Services Division of Weber County has contracted with an outsider provider to oversee this process. In order to be eligible for grant funding through FEMA, all potential stakeholders within Weber County must participate in creating a multi-jurisdictional mitigation plan. This includes passing a formal resolution of support.

The attached resolution shows that the Weber School District Board of Education intends to formally support and participate in this initiative.

Sincerely,

Lane Findlay

Community Relations & Safety Specialist